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UPCOMING 
EVENTS

Monday FEB 19: Meet the Teacher 
Stage 2: 5-5:45pm - Year 4 & 3/4P; 
5:45-6:30pm - Year 3
Tuesday FEB 20: Scripture claases 
start
Monday FEB 26: Meet the Teacher 
Kindergarten: 5-5:45pm
Wednesday FEB 28: Meet the 
Teacher Stage 3 and 4/5E: 
5-5:45pm - Year 5; 5:45-6:30pm - 
Year 6 and 4/5E
Thursday FEB 29: Meet the 
Teacher Stage 1: 5-5:45pm - Year 1; 
5:46-6:30pm - Year 2 and 1/2B

SCHOOL
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ABOVE: Our Kindergarten students had a fantastic first day.

“Every successful individual knows that his or her achievement depends on a 
community of people working together.” Anon.

On behalf of all of the staff at HHPS I welcome you all back 
to school and hope you had a relaxing holiday break. A 
special warm welcome to our Kindergarten parents as well 
as our new families. Kindergarten attended their very first 

day of school this morning and all students and parents did incredibly 
well! Starting school is so exciting and such a huge milestone in life. 
Thank you to our P&C and helpers for putting on the “Tea and Tissues” 
events for our Kindy parents. 
 

FROM THE

https://hornsbyhts-p.schools.nsw.
gov.au/school-calendar.html

SCHOOL CALENDAR LINK:

2024 Classes
Many thanks to the teachers and executive for the hours of work 
that goes into placing students into classes. We have formed 18 
classes this year with 435 students in total. At HHPS we try to 
balance gender, ability, special needs and friendships across the 
classes. We would appreciate your support in helping students 

Wednesday FEB 7: P&C meeting 
7pm 
Friday FEB 23: Welcome Back 
BBQ

P&C

Friday FEB 16: HZSS Summer 
sports begin
Tuesday FEB 27: Swimming 
Carnival at Knox

SPORT
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New Staff 

Meet The Teacher Dates

A-Z Information Book

Homework Procedures

Social Lights

Birthdays

Sharing Important Information 

This year we welcome some new and familiar faces 
to our HHPS teaching team. 

Mrs Alice Jost, and Mrs Jane Finlay are both 
experienced and enthusiastic teachers that have 
been working on and off at Hornsby Heights PS 
over the years in either part time, full time or casual 
capacities. We are thrilled that we have snapped 
them all up here at HHPS for 2024!

Miss Charmion Taylor and Miss Maggie Humphreys 
join us for one day a week within the school. Both 
have been valued causal teachers at HHPS in the 
past and they bring much fun, knowledge and 
passion to our school.

We look forward to welcoming you to your child’s 
classroom for a Meet the Teacher Evening on the 
below dates. Please read the below dates and 
times for classes carefully as some classes have 
been placed at different times to their year group. 
This is in an attempt to not double up times with 
students. This is a parent event so we ask that you 
make arrangements for your children to be cared 
for on this evening. Meet the Teacher will take 
place in your child’s classroom. 

There is a wonderful Information Booklet which 
outlines programs and procedures at HHPS on the 
school website. It can be found here.

Last year the school went through an update and 
review of our Homework Procedures. Student focus 
groups, parent survey and a staff consultation took 
part in order to make useful changes within the 
procedures. You will see some changes such as 
a new Homework contract and connecting PBEL 
stickers within homework (related to reading). We 
will send home copies of our new procedure on 
Enews soon. 

This year we will continue with each class having 
a Social Light to lead the way with planning and 
arranging class/year/stage get-togethers for 
our students and families to stay connected and 
supported socially! If you would like to be a class 
Social Light please read the expression of interest 
form seen later in the Newsletter. 

Due to student allergies and parental concern 
of unhealthy food being given out at school, we 
have over the years been a school that celebrates 
student birthdays in class with lots of warmth and 
joy but not with cakes, cupcakes or take-home 
treats. We thank you all for your ongoing support 
of not bringing in treats for a birthday. We do 
however have an option to order a Birthday Bucket 
at the canteen which consists of lower sugar frozen 
fruit sticks! Please see QKR for details! If your child 
borrows a book from the school library on their 
birthday, it sings them a song! I also have many 
lovely birthday stickers that I love handing out to 
students on their special day. All students need 
to do to get one of this stickers is to proudly and 
loudly let me know it is their birthday! 

Please make sure when any of your personal 
arrangements change you let the office know 
the details. This includes when you move house 
or when family circumstances change. It is also 
important to inform class teachers and the school 
executive when court orders are in place with 
your family. We pass on information from teacher 
to teacher for each child at the school but the 
responsibility of informing a new teacher of your 
child’s needs rests with parents. If you feel you 
need to communicate important information 
to your child’s new teacher please arrange an 
appointment or communicate with them via 
Seesaw or letter once we have rolled over to new 
classes in Seesaw. 

develop new friendships with their classmates by 
encouraging resilience and courage, organising 
playdates and asking, ‘What was something good 
that happened today?’. Please remember that it 
may take some time for your child to settle into 
their new class as they develop new friendships 
and get to know their teacher/s. Already there 
are many smiling faces and settled classrooms 
as students learn the new routines for the year. 
Information regarding our Meet the Teacher 
Evening is later in this edition of the Newsletter. 
Please ensure you read the Stage Newsletters 
which will appear in Enews soon. A list of the 2024 
teaching staff is on the next page.

Teaching Staff

Katrin Cornell Principal 

Miss Bryanna Chatburn KC

Mrs Debbie Dunn (Mon-Wednesday) 
Mrs Nicole Tudor (Thurs- Fri)

KDT

Mrs Anne Thorpe KT

Mrs Amy Tulloch (Mon-Wed)  
Mrs Laura Rosier (Thurs-Fri)

1RT

Miss Caitlin Steward 1S

Mrs Cheryl Baker  1/2B

Mrs Louise Berry (Mon-Wed) 
Mrs Stephanie Kolotas (Thurs-Fri)

2BK

Miss Lauren Giaquinto 2G

Mr Mitch Claydon  3C

Mrs Jo Commisso 3J

Mrs Cassie Pethybridge 3/4P

Miss Michelle Gow 4G

Mrs Sophie Croan  
Mrs Jane Finlay (exec release Fridays)

4C

Miss Bronwyn Eudale  
Mrs Alice Jost  (exec release Tues)

4/5E

Ms Jenny Love 5L

Mr Sean Young 5Y

Miss Amber Wright 6W

Miss Brooke Ridley 6R

Specialist Staff

Mrs Jane Finlay (Wed,Thurs am) EAL/D (English as an Additional 
Language or dialect)

Mrs Monica Demlakian (Mon-Thurs) Teacher Librarian 

Mrs Vanessa Sakajani PD/H/PE

Mrs Lisa Ward (Mon-Thurs) 
Mrs Nav Judge (Fridays)

Learning and Support Teacher  
Learning and Support Teacher 

Ms Anne Thomas (Thurs/ odd Wed) School Counsellor 

Mrs Natalie Martin School Learning Support Officer

New Staff  
This year we welcome some new and familiar faces to our HHPS teaching team.  

• Mrs Alice Jost, and Mrs Jane Finaly are both experienced and enthusiastic 
teachers that have been working on and off at Hornsby Heights PS over the 
years in either part time, full time or casual capacities. We are thrilled that we 
have snapped them all up here at HHPS for 2024!  

• Miss Charmion Taylor and Miss Maggie Humpreys join us for one day a week 
within the school. Both have been valued causal teachers at HHPS in the past 
and they bring much fun, knowledge and passion to our school.  

Meet The Teacher Dates 
We look forward to welcoming you to your child’s classroom for a Meet the Teacher 
Evening on the below dates. Please read the below dates and times for classes 
carefully as some classes have been placed at different times to their year group. 
This is in an attempt to not double up times with students. This is a parent event so 
we ask that you make arrangements for your children to be cared for on this evening. 
Meet the Teacher will take place in your child’s classroom.  

Monday February 19 5-5:45pm : Year 4 and 3/4P 

Monday February 19 5:45-6:30pm :Year 3  

Monday February 26 5-5:45pm: Kindergarten  

Wednesday 28 February 5-5:45pm : Year 5 

Wednesday 28 February 5:45-6:30pm: Year 6 and Class 4/5E 

Thursday 29 February 5- 5:45pm: Year 1 

Thursday 29 February 5:45- 6:30pm: Year 2 and Class 1/2B 

Mrs Susan Callow School Learning Support Officer

Mrs Pip Wood School Learning Support Officer

Mrs Lani Dunn School Learning Support Officer

Administra4on Staff

Ms Carla Johnson School Administrative Manager

Mrs Jane Gaut School Administrative Officer

Ms Janelle Ayres (Mon, Wed and Thurs) School Administrative Officer

Geoff Paterson General Assistant

Stuart Mathieson General Assistant

Monday February 19 5-5:45pm: 
Year 4 and 3/4P

Monday February 19 5:45-6:30pm:
Year 3 

Monday February 26 5-5:45pm: 
Kindergarten 

Wednesday 28 February 5-5:45pm: 
Year 5

Wednesday 28 February 5:45-6:30pm: 
Year 6 and Class 4/5E

Thursday 29 February 5- 5:45pm: 
Year 1

Thursday 29 February 5:45- 6:30pm: 
Year 2 and Class 1/2B

LINK

Mr Stephen Rutherford                              Media Officer (Tue.)
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By KATRIN CORNELL
Hornsby Heights Public School

 PRINCIPAL

Sunscreen After School Buses 

Staff Professional Learning

Does your child use the bus?The Resilience Project

The school has sunscreen in each classroom and 
we take sunscreen out to all carnivals, sports 
events and excursions. We ask that you get your 
child to apply sunscreen to themselves in the 
mornings on days that are hot or have a high UV 
rating. Each student can use the school’s sunscreen 
or they can bring their own in their bag if they have 
an allergy or skin irritation and need a certain type 
of sunscreen. Teachers do not apply sunscreen to 
children’s skin and so students must learn to do 
this themselves (with our guidance). 

There are two types of buses: Public buses and 
School buses. After school there are the following 
School Buses; 

School Buses: Via Somerville Road to McKay Road 
9036 Depart 3:25pm (this loops back to the below 
3:44pm bus to Hornsby station) 9033 Depart 
3:33pm 

School Bus: from School to Hornsby Station 
9036 Depart 3:44pm 

After school there is the following Public Bus; 
3:17pm does the Somerville Road to Mckay Road 
circuit. This is known to the students as ”The Early 
Bus”. Only Year 5 & 6 students and their siblings 
can take this bus. 

Teachers will escort students onto the early bus 
and the 9036 (3:25pm) and 9033 (3:33pm) bus. 
We do not recommend students take the public 
bus if they are below Year 5 (unless they are 
escorted by an adult of course). We understand 
that each family has different rules that they are 
comfortable with. The safety of your child/ren is 
the most important factor to consider. 

Please make sure you share this code of conduct 
with them?

Behaviour on buses code of conduct

Staff took part in Professional Learning on the 
two Staff Development Days last week. Our focus 
was on training and implementation of the new 
Literacy and Numeracy syllabus documents and 
programming our units of work for students. Staff 
completed mandatory training requirements and 
will in the coming weeks takes part in our annual 
CPR training. Please be aware that out Defib is 
located in the front office. In 2024 teachers will 
get some time off class each to learn more about 
the new syllabus documents as well as assessment 
time for students in the class. 

This year we will continue the work we have started 
with The Resilience Project. The program aims to 
take on a proactive approach to addressing mental 
health concerns, improving academic outcomes 
(when students are happy and calm they learn 
better) and by improving behaviour. The program 
teaches about Gratitude, Empathy, Mindfulness 
and Emotional Literacy (GEM). Teachers are 
given professional learning in order to deliver the 
program successfully and implement it using a 
whole school approach. Our aim for the year is to 
deliver a successful program whereby;

•	 Students connect GEM (Gratitude, Empathy, 
Mindfulness and Emotional Literacy) strategies 
with people and moments throughout the day 
that make them feel great!

•	 A culture of kindness that is embedded 
amongst students, teachers, parents and the 
wider school community

•	 Positive teachers who see the benefits of 
practising GEM by looking after their personal 
wellbeing 

•	 Students who can manage their emotions 
and implement strategies to help navigate 
challenging situations

Each student will be given a journal for the year to 
compliment the program. These will be invoiced to 
parents at a cost of around $20.

•	 Use appropriate language not offensive or 
racist language

•	 Fighting, spitting, feet on seats, throwing 
things in or from the bus is not permitted

•	 No eating or drinking (other than water) 
- unless for medical reasons or the bus 
operator gives written permission.

•	 Offer seats to adults including people with 
a disability, elderly or expectant mothers

•	 Do not push or shove other people
•	 Do not bully or harass other passengers or 

the driver
•	 Avoid attracting the attention of the driver 

except in the case of emergency
•	 Do not play music at such volume that 

it may distract the bus driver or other 
passengers.

Safety on and near buses

•	 Do not allow any part of your body to 
protrude out of the bus at any time

•	 Wait for the bus in a quiet and orderly 
manner - including at bus interchanges

•	 Stand away from the roadside until the bus 
comes to a complete stop

•	 Allow other passengers to leave the bus 
before stepping onto the bus in a single line

•	 Wait until the bus stops before moving to 
get off the bus at your designated stop

•	 Cross the road where and when it’s safe 
to do so, use crossings/traffic lights where 
available.

•	 Obey reasonable directions from the driver 
(for example, where to sit or to remain in the 
bus)

•	 Remain in your seat - do not move around 
the bus unnecessarily

•	 If standing, remain behind the front 
passenger seat and always keep a secure 
hand hold

•	 Keep bags and other items clear of the aisle

Legal considerations on buses

•	 Wear the seat belt properly adjusted and 
fastened, if one is available

•	  Obey the law that bans smoking on 
buses

•	 Ensure that buses are not vandalised - 
report any amage, graffiti and window 
etching, to the driver

•	 Do not interfere with bus property, 
equipment and signage

•	 Do not leave rubbish on the bus, or at 
bus stops or interchanges.
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MMeeeett  tthhee SSppeecciiaalliissttss
Hello, I am Mrs Demlakian, the Teacher Librarian for our school. The library, I think, 
is the best place in the school because it is full of imagination and information 
about everything! So, if you are curious about this world or dream about other 
worlds the library is the reading place to enjoy. This year I look forward to our 
library lessons where we will talk about and share stories, investigate and discover 
new knowledge, and think about and use information to answer our questions. P.S. 
I am also fond of good jokes and unusual facts so tell me your favourites.

I’m Mrs Sakajani and I feel very lucky to be the PE teacher at HHPS. Last year 
was such a successful year in sport. The most rewarding moments for me 
were watching my students give their personal best while showing kindness 
and sportsmanship to others when competing. I love Touch Footy and Soccer, 
sushi and mangoes, coffee and ice-cream, stand-up paddle boarding and 
swimming, but mostly I love relaxing in my garden with a good book.

Hello, my name is Mrs Finlay. Some of you may already know me from 
working as a casual teacher at the school over the past 2 years. I have a 
Diploma in Singing and sing in a choir once a week. I am mum to two 
beautiful children and have a pet budgie called Skye. I am very excited to 
take on the role of EAL/D (English as a Second Language and 
Dialect) teacher and also job-share with Mrs Croan of a Friday this year.

Hello Hornsby Heights! My name is Mrs Judge. I’ll be coming in on Fridays to 
teach reading again this year. Some of things I enjoy doing are reading (of 
course!), watching documentaries to learn about our wonderful world and 
peoples and dancing. I love animals and when I was young, I even had a pet 
monkey! I’m looking forward to a great year of learning together and having 
fun along the way! PS If you had words but couldn’t speak, what would you be?

Welcome to 2024 at HHPS. My name is Mrs Ward, and I am the Learning and Support 
Teacher. This means that I get to spend most of my time teaching reading, which is 
pretty lucky as I LOVE to read. Some of my favourite things to do are swimming in 
the ocean, watching movies, listening to music, (especially live bands), and spending 
time with friends. Two of my best friends are my husband, who works at the ABC (but 
not on Bluey ) and my daughter who is at university and plays in a rock band. When 
you see me on the playground, please tell me some of YOUR favourite things to do.

Hornsby Heights Public School 
Interested in being a Class Social Light for 2024?  

This year we are continuing with our parent social network system in the school in 
order to help ‘shine a light’ on the social side of being part of a school community. 
We have deliberately made the name “Social Light” a fun one as it is a very 
enjoyable and lively role!  

Role of the Class Social Light 
Each class will have one or two parents who take on the role of Class Social Light for 
the year. This is a voluntary position, the focus of which is to build community spirit 
through organising small social events for each class or you can even get together 
and arrange something within the grade or stage. It can be an event as simple as a 
play in the park!  

We ask that all parent communication regarding social events is arranged through 
email (this will be discussed at our first introductory meeting). The role is purely a 
social role as the school will be responsible for engaging parent help or support for 
stage and school based events. You may be asked to assist with rallying up support 
or sending out information for some whole school events such as Open Day or World 
Teacher’s Day and collecting a class list of contact numbers for the class.   

All communication that goes out via the classes needs to be communicated first to 
the class teacher/s.  

If you are interested in being a Social Light, please complete the tear off slip below 
and return to your child’s teacher/s. Note: If we are inundated with volunteers then 
we will pick names out of a hat.  

Katrin Cornell 
Principal 
✂--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------✂ 

EXPRESSION OF INTEREST 
Interested in being a Class Social Light for 2024? 

Please return to your child’s classroom teacher/s by Wednesday 14 February, 2024 

Yes, I would like to volunteer to be Social Light for Class ______________ 
                               (Child’s Class) 
Your Name: _________________________________  

Child’s Name: __________________________ 

Contact No: ___________________ 

Email: __________________________________________________ 
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Kindy!
WELCOME TO 
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HHPS TRIAL 
EATING TIME CHANGES 

TERM 1 2024

Lunch Play 11:10am - 11:40am
Lunch Eating Time 11:40am - 11:55am

Recess Play  1:40pm - 2:00pm
Recess Eating Time 2:00pm - 2:10pm

Term 1 - Canteen lunch orders only (no counter sales)

Term 1 - Canteen over counter sales at Recess

HHPS Trial 
Lunch Time Changes

WHY?
- improves concentration and behaviour

- allows children to settle before returning to class

- reduces litter and food wastage 

- no running on full stomachs

- Term 1 trial

PLAY FIRST 
THEN EAT

HORNSBY HEIGHTS PUBLIC SCHOOL12



The canteen shift times will now be  9 - 11am, 11 - 1pm and 1:30
- 2:30pm.  If you can do 2 or 3 shifts on your day that would be
GREAT otherwise join us for the time that suits you best.  Anyone
completing 2 or more shifts per day will get lunch supplied.  We
welcome any new volunteers to our team.  Access the Term 1
roster here:

hhpspandccanteen@gmail.comHHPS Canteen

HHPSHHPS  
CANTEEN NEWSCANTEEN NEWS

https://signup.zone/hhps-canteen

Week 1: Closed
We will be prepping the food

Week 2: Birthday Buckets and Over the
Counter Recess Sales Only  

We will be organising QKR! with classes and sorting out our
schedule with the new lunch/recess times

Volunteers needed for the recess shift (1:30 - 2:30pm) 

Week 3:  Business as Usual
QKR! orders for lunch/recess and over the counter recess sales

Volunteers needed for all shifts

Back to School Opening Schedule



Girls

Summer Uniform
HORNSBY HEIGHTS PUBLIC SCHOOL

	● Gold short sleeve polo shirt
	● Grey shorts
	● Grey short socks with green/
gold band

	● Bottle green jacket, sloppy joe 
or jumper

	● Black school shoes

	● Bottle green/navy/yellow plaid 
check dress 

	● Bottle green culottes and gold 
polo shirt 

	● Bottle green jacket, sloppy joe or 
jumper

	● White short socks (socks must be 
visible)

	● Black school shoes

Boys

 

Dates for 2024 
TERM 1   

Tuesday 30 January 2024  Staff Development Day 

Wednesday 31 January 2024  Staff Development Day 

Thursday 1 February 2024  Students Years 1 - 6 return to school 

Tuesday 6 February 2024   Kindy starts 

Friday 12 April 2024  Last Day of Term 1 

TERM 2   

Monday 29 April 2024  Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 30 April 2024  Students return 

Friday 5 July 2024  Last Day of Term 2 

TERM 3   

Monday 22 July 2024  Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 23 July 2024  Students return 

Friday 27 September 2024  Last Day of Term 3 

TERM 4   

Monday 14 October 2024  Students return 

Wednesday 18 December 2024  Last day of Term 4 for students 

        

        
 



Girls

Sports Uniform
HORNSBY HEIGHTS PUBLIC SCHOOL

	● Bottle green shorts
	● Polo shirt in house colour
	● Sports shoes and white socks
	● Green track pants (in winter)

	● Bottle green shorts
	● Polo shirt in house colour
	● Sports shoes and white socks
	● Green track pants (in winter)

Boys



The Friendly Club 

GIRLS JUST  
WANNA HAVE FUN  

- WITH THEIR FRIENDS!
Join the Friendly Club 

All new U8-U18 female registrations receive a  

$50 rebel voucher. Conditions apply.

Sapphires (U6-U11)  •  Girl’s Youth (U12-U18) 

Women’s All Age  •  Women’s O30/O45  

Visit our website for the  
Lowest Fees in the Area 

REGISTER WITH  
ASQUITH FC TODAY!
Get a group of friends together to play  

with The Friendly Club or  

register as an indivdual and we will  

include you in a team to make new friends

Asquith FC caters for all skill levels from beginner to Academy  

with Junior and Youth teams available in all ages from U6 - U18.

For further information 

registrar@asquithsc.org.au

www.asquithsc.org.au  •  

ASCBLUE

ASCBLUE



AUSTRALIAN GIRLS CHOIR

AUSTRALIAN SCHOOL OF PERFORMING ARTS

Girls blossom as members of the AGC, both on and off the stage. Your 
daughter will develop confidence, public speaking and presentation 
skills, resilience and friendships that will last a lifetime.

Our senior performers have shared the stage with a long list of artists 
including Hugh Jackman, Amy Shark and Kylie Minogue. You may 
have seen our girls perform for the FIFA Women’s World Cup or  
AFL Grand Final; or on television appearances on Sunrise, Today, 
Carols by Candlelight and Carols in the Domain.

Now accepting 2024 enrolments for our rehearsal venues in  
Balgowlah, Beecroft, Castle Hill, Chatswood, Haberfield, Kellyville, 
North Parramatta, North Ryde, St Ives and Waverley.

An experience that goes far beyond the stage!

JOIN US AT OUR FEBRUARY OPEN DAY

AUSTRALIAN SCHOOL OF PERFORMING ARTS

AUSTRALIAN GIRLS CHOIR


